
Olean City School District 

Buildings and Grounds Committee Meeting 

PLC Building 

Tuesday, October 16, 2018 

4:30 p.m. 

 

Present: Mary Hirsch-Schena   Andrew Caya  

Paul Hesney    Ira Katzenstein 

  Rick Moore    Mark Huselstein 

Kathy Elser 

 

Guest:  Carl Carlarco, Campus Management 

 

Carl Carlarco updated the committee on the current capital project for each building.  

Carl answered questions from the Board members as requested. Carl stated that work will 

continue throughout the school year to help keep the contractors on track with the work 

schedule. 

  

Mary brought up the District’s position on implementing the Raptor Visitor Management 

System.  Each member stated their opinion and concerns were discussed.  It was 

recommended that the District move forward with this program. 

 

Lighting on the Third and Fourth Streets for the High School building was discussed.  

Mark stated that he is having issues finding lights that match the current front lighting 

and that he will research LED lighting for front and sides of the building. 

 

Safety concerns continue to be an agenda topic and were discussed in conjunction with 

the visitor management system.  Paul brought up the topic of metal detectors. 

 

Meeting adjourned at approximately 5:25 p.m. 

 

Next meeting: November 13, 2018 at 4:30 p.m. 

 


